
 
Sacred Heart Tisbury & All Saints Wardour Castle 

Trellis House, Station Road, Tisbury    
Father Robert Miller  01747 870228   
tisburyparish@cliftondiocese.com 

website: https://salisburycatholics.org/tisbury-parish  
   For Masses, please use hand sanitiser, wear a mask (optional).  

 PRAYERS:  Our prayers are asked variously for Joan Farquharson, Bernard Morgan, 

Anita Watson, Sheila Whatley -   for their families and their doctors.    

Alastair Campbell, Monica Freeman RIP  May their souls and the souls of all the 

faithful rest in peace AMEN. 

   5 TWENTY THIRD SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME   Year B, Psalms 3 

   Diocesan prayer league:  St Bernadette, Whitchurch 

      St Dunstan, Keynsham,  

Sacred Heart:  9 a.m. Blessing of the school bags and instruments  

      6 p.m. (Exposition 5.30 p.m.) 

All Saints’ Wardour: 11 a.m.   Mass  

  6 - 9th   NO MASS 

  9 Thursday 4.00 p.m. Reception of Alastair’s body, Wardour 

10  Friday    Weekday in Ordinary Time 

   2.30 p.m. Funeral Mass of Alastair Campbell RIP 

11 Saturday Weekday in Ordinary Time 

   Sacred Heart: MP 8.45 a.m., Mass 9.00 a.m.  

  Confessions after Mass and other times, by appointment 

12 TWENTY FOURTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME   Year B, Psalms 4 

  Education Sunday – Day of Prayer for Students and Teachers 

        Diocesan prayer league:  St Thomas More, Marlborough, with Pewsey

 Sacred Heart:  9 a.m.  and 6 p.m. (Exposition 5.30 p.m.) 

      All Saints’ Wardour: 11 a.m.  First Holy Communion Mass 

13 Monday  Memorial of St John Chrysostom, Bishop, Doctor of the Church 

   Sacred Heart: MP 8.45 a.m., Mass 9.00 a.m. 

     Rosary after Mass 

14 Tuesday  FEAST OF THE EXULTATION OF THE CROSS 

   All Saints, Wardour: 9.30 a.m. 

15 Wednesday Memorial of Our Lady of Sorrows 

  Sacred Heart: MP 8.45 a.m., Mass 9.00 a.m. 

 4.00 p.m. Reception into Sacred Heart of Monica Freeman's body. 

16 Thursday  Sacred Heart: 11 a.m. Monica’s funeral Mass 

17 Friday  Memorial of St Edith of Wilton 

  Sacred Heart: EP 5.45 p.m., Mass 6.00 p.m. 
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The Holy Father’s Prayer Intention for September:  for an environmentally 

sustainable lifestyle.  That we all will make courageous choices for a simple 

and environmentally sustainable lifestyle, rejoicing in our young people who 

are resolutely committed to this. 

Parish News:   

Father Joe Duggan RIP. Many parishioners will remember Father Joe. His 

funeral will take place at St. Francis Xavier, Everton, Liverpool on the 16th 

September at midday. His body will be taken into the church the evening 

before. 

First Holy Communion lesson after 9 a.m. Mass on Sunday 5th September  

Sunday 12th September, Wardour 11 a.m. First Holy Communion for Harriet, 

Joseph and Sienna 

Monday 13th September, Cemetery Trustees’ Meeting, Trellis House 

Monday 13th September, 6.00 p.m.  Social Committee meeting, Parish Room 

Saturday 18th September, Moore family Christening, 11.30 a.m., Sacred Heart  
 
From Father Robert: Various people have kindly transported me when 

necessary. We have now got to the stage where the GP has said it would be 

sensible if I stopped driving altogether for the time being.  This means I shall   

need more transport or cut out some visits.  RM 

We recently had minor vandalism in Sacred Heart.  The more often you pop 
in to say a prayer, perhaps when shopping, regularly will help prevent that. 

We need more volunteers for the Social Group which meets once in a while to 
help with events such as the very successful Harvest Supper and Quiz night?  
We also need parishioners to join the coffee rota for after 9 a.m. Mass at 
Sacred Heart on Sundays. Please speak to Jenny Malone-Lee email 
jennymcglynn90@hotmail.com  or catechist.tisbury.thesacredheart@Cliftondiocese.com  

CAFOD are running an emergency appeal for Afghanistan.   In addition to 

donations, they are also asking for people to email their local MPs with a set 

of reasonable demands to make things better for Afghan refugees. This can 

be done automatically by following the link below: 

https://action.cafod.org.uk/page/88964/action/1?utm_source=fb&utm_medium=Catholic+Intere

st&utm_campaign=paid+social&fbclid=IwAR3qLXwgJeocooQlfPO7Rsov65Y4cNsPIxlyIdtG1l3cUaJv

phmx0DbxKLs_aem_AVK0nvmp4ypTeqUtaRH2Af0mbJOyohsgAHTyUR6g-

eGvZnKJQ4RNI3NNalUsorh6IaNPFEkjRdJ3_J2GnO9GektB8If5EbveMDLuzHHd395lAh7eVgZQhMte

A4IcxPghR2Q 
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Mary’s Meals  Save The Date:  On Wednesday 8 September 2021 we will be sharing a 

very special announcement and marking an incredible milestone for Mary’s Meals. As 

part of this there will be an exciting international online event at 7pm GMT that evening. 

Keep your eye on our social media channels and your inbox for a direct link to information 

on the day – we're looking forward to celebrating with you!  

https://www.marysmeals.org.uk/ 

From Clifton Diocese:  On Saturday 25 September we are looking to draw together 

catechists from around our diocese, as well as those involved in parish formation and 

evangelisation, as a way of offering an opportunity for conversation and formation, 

focusing on family catechesis. David Wells and Ingrid La Trobe will help us to reflect on 

the role of parents in catechesis and give catechists the confidence to enable them to be 

the first teachers of their children’s faith. The day will take place at St. John the Baptist 

parish centre, Trowbridge, and will start at 11am and finish around 4pm. Refreshments 

will be provided from 10.30am, we ask for catechists to bring a packed lunch. Numbers 

will be limited for the day so please ask your parishioners to register. They can register 

through this email: adult.education@cliftondiocese.com. 

Father Joe Duggan  RIP 

 Joseph (“Joe”) Duggan was born on 30th May 1944 in Liverpool, and educated at St 

Francis Xavier’s school in the city. He joined the novitiate in Roehampton in 1961 at the age of 

17. During his time as a novice the novitiate moved to Harlaxton, and he took his First Vows 

there on 8th September 1963. After three years of philosophy at Heythrop in Oxfordshire, he 

moved to Campion Hall to study for an MA in physics, then on to Wimbledon College to teach 

for a year’s regency. Next he went to Heythrop in London for a BD in theology, after which he 

was ordained in his home parish in Liverpool in 1973. There followed a diploma in pastoral 

theology, again at Heythrop. After two years on the parish staff at St Ignatius, Stamford Hill, 

he made his tertianship at St Beuno’s under Michael Ivens and Gerry W Hughes. Between 

1977 and 1983 he worked in a number of parishes: St Michael and St John the Evangelist in 

Clitheroe, the Holy Name in Manchester, St Wilfrid’s, Preston, and St Ignatius, Stamford Hill, 

before moving to St George’s Worcester, where he stayed for seven years. It was at Clitheroe 

that he began to edit the Province Calendar, a job that he kept for much of the rest of his life. 

During those years he also represented the Province at European meetings of Jesuits involved 

in the charismatic renewal.  After a short sabbatical, and a six-month supply in Wimbledon, 

he was sent to Corpus Christi, Boscombe, where he stayed until 1998, being Superior of the 

community from 1993. Another sabbatical, this time in Brussels, followed, after which he was 

appointed as parish priest in Tisbury, a position that he held until 2003. That year he became 

the Province’s “auditor of houses”, living initially in Stamford Hill and then at Southwell 

House, before combining that job with being parish priest in Clitheroe. In 2008 he joined the 

parish staff in Preston, becoming parish priest there two years later. In 2014 he moved to 

Manchester, and then in 2016 on to SFX in Liverpool, where he stayed until his death.  

The little obituary that goes round the Province was delayed for various reasons. These are 

just facts and figures but you might like to have them for the parish. I will most probably be 

asked to write a much longer obituary for our Province journal of record. We like to collect a 

few reminiscences from people who knew the deceased. Is there anyone in the parish who 

might be able to provide a few sentences about Joe’s time in Tisbury?    

 Best wishes   Michael Barnes SJ 

(Please let Father Robert know of reminiscences so that he can send them on)  
 


